
CITY OF SHOREVIEW

PUBLIC NOTICE

The Telefarm, Inc. operates two Broadcast towers located at, 960 County 

Road F, Shoreview, MN 55126. Telefarm is planning on performing an FAA 

obstruction lighting upgrade project to both towers. This work will entail 

replacement of the existing nighttime only lighting system and replacement 

with a dual lighting system that will have white LED strobe lights for daytime 

tower marking and red flashing led beacons for nighttime marking (same 

type of nighttime lighting as being used today). 

Pursuant to the conditional use permit and operating agreement between 

Telefarm and the City of Shoreview executed in 1987, the City shall provide 

public notice and an opportunity for public comment on the proposed tower 

lighting upgrade. Written comments may be submitted to Tom Simonson, 

Assistant City Manager and Community Development Director, via email at 

tsimonson@shoreviewmn.gov or mailed to the address below.

The Shoreview City Council will be considering the Telefarm proposal at their meeting 
on Monday, November 7, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at Shoreview City Hall, 4600 Victoria Street 
North, Shoreview, Minnesota 55126.


